Mr. J. E. Kissell, Portis, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Missell:

Thank you so much for your good letter of the 30th ultimo. I was delighted to hear from you.

You know, I really don't know enough about the basketball ocaches in their present locations to give you any informative suggestions as to where would be the best place to stop for basketball. The Navy has a way of not telling too much about that. I know a lot of good Navy officers but I would hesitate to ask the question of them because I would be afraid they would think I was peering into their business too closely. Such a strict censure has to be kept on so many things that I am afraid they might feel I was meddling with something that was not my affair.

I am sending you a copy of the football schedule. Perhaps you have one, but the last two games were arranged day before yesterday, so we are sending the complete schedule. I do not believe they have any printed matter out for football as yet, but if and when they do we will send you some.

Our basketball schedule is not made, as yet. There was a question for some time as to whether we would have basketball or not, but we may make a schedule in Kansas City around September 11 or 18. Kansas State will not play basketball at all due to the gymmasium being used for other purposes, but I believe the other five schools will play. I will send you a schedule as soon as we have one.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.